

April 11, 2012

Mr. Otis T. Spriggs Director of Planning City of Jonesboro 307 Vine St. Jonesboro, AR 72403

Re:

NEA Baptist Memorial Hospital - Jonesboro, AR

Drainage Easement Abandonment

A2H# 08390

Dear Mr. Spriggs:

We are requesting a drainage easement abandonment review and request to be placed on the upcoming City Council Meeting agenda to be held April 17, 2012 in the council chambers.

We are proposing for our easement to be relocated to accommodate the construction of the NEA Baptist Cancer Center. The offsite drainage coming onto our property from the north will be channeled across the site via an earthen ditch and placed in the public drainage easement.

The project is currently planned to begin construction later this spring of 2012 and completed approximately 1 year later in 2013.

We have included for your consideration the Final Plat which contains two sheets, the second of which shows the proposed location of the drainage easement.

Sincerely,

ASKEW HARGRAVES HARCOURT & ASSOCIATES, INC.

Tim Gibson, P.E.

Associate - Civil Project Manager

CC:

Mr. Jackie Eubanks

1:\2008\08390\0 Project Management\Correspondence\Letters\2012-04-11 Otis Spriggs Easement Abandonment.doc